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PASTOR’S CORNER

“Be a Peacemaker”
Dear Friends:
We love to celebrate beginnings: birth of a child, wedding day, day of retirement, New Year's Day. Life seems to promise hope in new beginnings. However the freshness soon fades away when conflict occurs or we turn on the news and see and hear what's happening in our community and world. The baby cries through the night. The happy couple forget their vows in their first war of words.
For the Christian, every day is a new beginning. God washes us clean in the blood of the Lamb, promises to not to bring up our sins of the past. We emerge each day as new creatures because Jesus made our peace with God, reconciling us to Him by His death. Our Peacemaker calls us to be peacemakers. And yet we sometimes struggle to make peace, especially with those whom we dislike or those who mistreat us. We become peace-breakers when we retaliate and attack others. We become peace-fakers by running away or denying that conflict has broken our relationship.
As this year begins, reflect on any broken relationships or unresolved conflicts in your life. Prayerfully ask God to bless you as a peacemaker in those relationships. And as we confront the conflicts in our world today take 




[image: image6.emf]

Church Office Hours: 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. - Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Please call and leave a message at all other times.  Phone messages are checked daily.
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. Traditional Service

(Holy Communion on first and third Sundays)

Bible Study: 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Fellowship Hall

Outreach Visitation: 2:00 p.m. the 4th Tuesday of the Month – Conference Room

Council Meeting: 2:30 p.m. the 4th Thursday of the Month – Conference Room

Respite Care: 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday, Tuesdays and Thursdays
Church Staff

Pastor: Gilbert Moore

Food Donations: Mickey Costello, Carl and Jessica Keene

Secretary: Margo Geesing

(Tuesday and Thursday mornings)

Organist: Sharon Heck

With doing Epiphany on Sunday, we skip the Baptism of Our Lord.  The Gospel lesson for that is from Mark.  It is a quick baptism followed by being sent out to the desert for forty days!  Just like Jesus, through our baptism we also are sent out to be tempted and, just as Jesus did, we should reject those temptations.


The second Sunday we hear from the Gospel of John.  It is the beginning of Jesus’ ministry and the calling of the disciples.  It’s interesting that in this lesson we are focused on the calling of Philip and Nathanael.  He moves from skepticism (Can anything good come from there [Nazareth]?) to calling Jesus the Son of God in a few short verses upon meeting and talking with Jesus.  How does our own skepticism change when we encounter Jesus?


We hear the calling of other disciples in the Gospel of Mark and the making them fishers of men.  As a precursor to that, Jesus declares that, “The time has come, …, The kingdom of God is near.  Repent and believe the good news.” (Mk. 1:14-15).  We can look at this as an incursion of the Kingdom of God into our reality – Jesus is calling all of us to believe in him for he is the Good News.


Mark has Jesus doing his first healing almost immediately!  It’s time to engage in battle!  This one is against evil spirits.  This is where Jesus begins with the command for those “in the know” not to talk about him but, as we see later, that doesn’t work AND that order changes later when it is only limited to until the Son of Man has risen from the dead.  It is also the recognition of his authority.  So, since he has risen, we too should speak with authority when we speak of Jesus and the wonderful things he has done!


This month let us celebrate the Good News which is manifested in Jesus and the building of the Kingdom of God here and now.  Speak with others about who Jesus is.  Speak with authority!  Be joyous!  Smile!


those issues to the Throne of Grace in prayer. "And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus" (Philippians 4:7).
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Yours for a peace-filled New Year,

Emergency Pastoral Care: Whenever you are in need of emergency pastoral care give Pastor Gil a phone call (562) 430-7999. Cedric Elmer and Margo Geesing (our secretary) also know how to reach Pastor Gil.
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SEALED YEARLY PLEDGE

[image: image9.wmf]If you are a member of Redeemer Lutheran Church, you will receive in the mail a yearly pledge envelope.  These sealed pledges will be dedicated in the Communion Service on January 21st.  They will be kept by the altar during this year and returned to you at the end of the year.  They are not opened by the church, but are a pledge to God from you.  It is a returning to God the gifts he has given to you.  Please pray over your pledge.  They may be returned by mail or placed in the offering plate.  Please be sure to write your name on the envelope!
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:

As the church year is closed out for 2017 and I end my term as council president, I welcome the 2018 council that will consist of the following members: 


Dena Anderson, Jerry Brady, Lottie Dolby, Terry Durham, Cedric Elmer, Marion Fraide, Debbie Hugdahl, Carmen Leslie, Kay Pushman, Pamela Smithson, Maria Swift, Juanita Townsend
This council, along with Pastor Gil Moore, will meet on January 25, 2018 at 2:30 P.M. in the Conference room where council officers will be elected. 

In order for the 2017 Annual Church Report to be completed, all committees and church groups must submit their annual reports to the church office by January 19, 2018. 

Part 2 of the Annual Congregational Meeting will be held on Sunday February 11, 2018 following worship in the Fellowship Hall where the Annual Reports will be presented for your review and delegates to the Pacifica Synod Annual Assembly will be chosen.
The 2018 Pacifica Synod Assembly will meet at Hope Lutheran in Palm Desert for a two-day assembly in an effort to make the assembly more

Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing
“Gospel of Mark and Epiphany Time”

As you could have noticed in the lessons for Christmas and Epiphany there is nothing from Mark!  Aren’t we in the year of Mark?!?  Well, yes, we are in the year of Mark BUT Mark says nothing about Jesus’ birth or younger life.  Mark just jumps in with the beginning of Jesus’ ministry.  There are a whole 13 verses as a background/introduction!  As we read through Mark this year, some things to notice: there is no genealogical information; he doesn’t relate many parables (no “Story Time with Jesus” this year); it is the shortest Gospel; almost a third of it is dedicated to relating the final week of Jesus’ life before his crucifixion; and it focuses on what Jesus DID – it’s about miracles and healings.  Mark’s Gospel begins with, “The beginning of the gospel about Jesus Christ, the Son of God” (Mark 1:1).  This is the core of what Mark wants to relay to his readers: Jesus was the Son of God – it recounts what Jesus did in a vivid style, where one incident follows directly upon another.  Mark stresses Jesus’ message about the kingdom of God now breaking into human life as good news (Mk 1:14–15) and Jesus himself as the Good News of God (Mk 1:1; 8:35; 10:29). Jesus is the Son whom God has sent to rescue humanity by serving and by sacrificing his life (Mk 10:45).


First Sunday of January we will be doing the Epiphany Celebration and hear from Matthew the story of the Magi and their gifts.  What we need to realize with this story is that God Incarnate was presented first to the Jewish people at Christmas through the shepherds and then to the rest of the world through the Magi.  And just as all of them did, we too should bring our gifts to God.

[image: image10.emf]


Altar Flowers for January

January 7th:

Poinsettias

January 14th:


Marion Fraide in Memory of My Daughter, Cynthia Luff.
January 21st:


Open

January 28th:


Open

Flower Chart Directions

1. There are 2 bouquets for each Sunday.

2. Print your name and the special reason for the request on the line next to the date you would like them.

3. If there is not enough room to write your request on the chart, please leave the secretary a note in her box specifying your request.

4. The requested donation for one bouquet is $15.00; $30.00 for both.  If you wish to request both bouquets, please note that on the chart.

When putting your donation in an envelope, please note that it is for altar flowers and the date of your flowers.  Please write a separate check for flowers.  Do not include it with your regular offering.


affordable and more efficient.  The Assembly Planning Team has been meeting and has chosen the theme for the Assembly - "Go and Tell: Giving Voice to Faith, Justice, and Blessing".  The assembly will begin on Friday, May 18 with registration opening at 7 a.m. and will end on Saturday, May 19 at noon.
I wish you all the blessings of God now and throughout the New Year!

Cedric Elmer

Outgoing Council President
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THOSE WHO SERVE

THIS MONTH


Please study the following at home to prepare for Sunday Worship:
Lessons for the Epiphany of Our Lord
through the Ash Wednesday
Altar Guild

Carol Costello

Sylvia Makus

Financial Team

7th:
Phyllis Mackey

Flo Nesland

Alma Zamzow
14th:
Leslie Arrington

Phyllis Mackey

Alma Zamzow

21st:
Wendy Alfageme

Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow
28th:
Leslie Arrington
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow
Acolyte

Carmen Leslie

Communion Assistant
Larry Norlander


Greeter

Alma Zamzow

Reader

Cedric Elmer

Prayer Leader

Chris Moore

Ushers
Maria Swift

Choir

Beverly Anderson

Charles Cullimore

Joan Cullimore

Lynda Elmer

John Graber

Debbie Hugdahl

Julia Langevin

Sara Lee

Nancy Luebben

Chris Moore

Kay Pushman

Violet Quist

Shirley Reimers


January 6, 2018 – Epiphany of Our Lord

Isaiah 60:1-6

Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14

Ephesians 3:1-12

Matthew 2:1-12

January 7, 2018 – Baptism of Our Lord

Genesis 1:1-5

Psalm 29

Acts 19:1-7

Mark 1:4-11

January 14, 2018 – Second Sunday after Epiphany

1 Samuel 3:1-20
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18

1 Corinthians 6:12-20

John 1:43-51

January 21, 2018 – Third Sunday after Epiphany

Jonah 3:1-5, 10

Psalm 62:5-12

1 Corinthians 7:29-31

Mark 1:14-20


January 28, 2018 – Fourth Sunday after Epiphany

Deuteronomy 18:15-20

Psalm 111

1 Corinthians 8:1-13

Mark 1:21-28

February 4, 2018 – Fifth Sunday after Epiphany

Isaiah 40:21-31

Psalm 147:1-11, 20c

1 Corinthians 9:16-23

Mark 1:29-39

February 11, 2018 – Transfiguration of Our Lord

2 Kings 2:1-12

Psalm 50:1-6

2 Corinthians 4:3-6

Mark 9:2-9
February 14, 2018 – Ash Wednesday
Joel 2:1-2, 12-17

Isaiah 58:1-12 (alternate)

Psalm 51:1-17

2 Corinthians 5:20-6:10

Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21
[image: image14.wmf]Global Mission Call ~~ 

Our next Mission Moment will be on Sunday, January 28th.
On the last Sunday of each month we take a moment to reflect on our call to serve all of God’s people.

The Outreach Team meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month in the Conference Room at 2:00 p.m.

This month we will meet on

January 23rd at 2:00 pm!

[image: image15.emf]


“Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me.”

(Matthew 25:40)

We are Calling All People who like to talk, visit, go out, talk about our church, and be with people: the Outreach Team always has room for new members to join.  It is easy work but very necessary.  Many hands make light work!  Try it, you may find that this is your call from God!

Note from Outreach and Worship and Music Committee.  Guidelines for prayer list: We are requesting all members (and friends) to please call the church office and leave a message requesting prayer regarding any illnesses, surgeries, procedures, and treatments regarding you, church members, and family members.  Please also notify us when the prayers are no longer needed.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER
Our Members: 

Russ and Joan Cullimore, Patti Drumm, Bob and Helyn Edwards, Lucy Fitch, Jim and Ann Gay, Sarah Gould, Ken and Mavis Lancaster, Nancy Luebben, Dody Lynch, Glen Massingill, Karen Merkel, Dorothea Moll, Lavona Moore, Kathleen Nilsson, Lodi Nieto, Erich Obersteiner, Christine Osterberg, Jim Pushman, Linda Robertson, Lillian Smith, Bob Terwilliger, Linda Tracey, Don and JodyTrinkle, Sandra Wright, and Martha Ziegler;

And Our Family Members and Friends: 

We are starting a new Family and Friends list with the new year.  If you have a family member or friend that is in need of prayer for healing for a special reason please email us or call the office.  Thank you!

We also remember those confined at home, in hospitals, or in nursing homes.  And, always pray for peace. 
In Memoriam
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Please pray for the family and friends of

Christine Hughes
October 30, 1917 to November 26, 2017

May she rest in the peace of Christ

OUR BUDGET AND EXPENSES

Due to the timing of the printing of this newsletter, our November financial report is not availible.  If possible, we will include that information in the newsletter for February.

Our November and December Financial Reports will be included with our Annual Financial Report presented at the Annual Meeting Part 2 on Sunday, February 11th.  
Year End Gifts
[image: image17.jpg]


Year End Gifts are encouraged by many charities at this time of the year. Please remember Redeemer with year-end gifts too.  Please pray about a year end gift to your church ~ if you don’t, who will?
[image: image18.wmf]Offering Envelopes are available on the stand in the narthex of the church.  Take as many envelopes as you think you may need.  Please also remember your pledge.  By preparing your envelope ahead of time at home, that way you will not be caught short of your offering and can maintain your pledge.  Please put your name on the envelopes that you use.  Thank You! 


ANNUAL REPORTS
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ALL COMMITTEE REPORTS ARE DUE IN THE OFFICE TUESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2018 TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PUBLISHED REPORT FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING ~ PART 2 IN FEBRUARY.
Reports are need from: the Pastor, the Council President, the Financial Secretary, the annual financial report, budget for 2018, Altar Guild, Outreach Committee, Fellowship Committee, and Redeemer Church Women.  All other ministries that wish to submit an annual report are welcome to do so but also need to be in the office by Tuesday, January 17th.  Thank You!!!

ANNUAL MEETING (Part 2)

[image: image20.png]



We will be having our Annual Meeting (Part 2) will be on February 11 after our Worship Service.  This will be the presentations of the Annual Reports and the Election of Lay Delegates to the Pacifica Synod Assembly.

[image: image21.emf]

BIBLE STUDY ~ Pastor Lynda

(after a very short break)[image: image22.wmf] on January3, 2018 the Bible Study group will be beginning a new study under the direction of Pastor Lynda.  Join us in the Fellowship Hall on Wednesdays from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  for a new look into the Bible.

MARITIME SHOE BOXES

[image: image23.png]


Thank you to all who donated to the Shoe Boxes!  We made 25 boxes that were delivered to the Maritime Ministry in San Pedro.  For some, this will be their only Christmas present while they are far from home.

Thank You All Cookie Bakers, Package Assemblers, and Deliverers!

[image: image24.bmp]Thank you to all the cookie bakers and the extra hands for assembling the packages and those who picked up packages to deliver.

Personal Annual Giving Reports

If you wish to have a report of your giving for 2017, please contact the office at (562) 598-8697 and it will be sent to you at the end of January. 


Happy
Birthday
Doris Borsdorf
No Date

Judy Bowker
No Date

Wendy Alfageme
January
3

Bernie Gerard
January
5

Cedric Elmer
January
15

Mickey Costello
January
19

Evelyn Bendix
January
20

Edith Mitchell
January
20

Carmen Leslie
January
24

Carl Keene
January
28

January Anniversaries

Leslie (and Randy) Arrington
January
24


A quick note as we enter a new year!  If we missed your birthday this year, please check with us to make sure we have a membership form on file from you.  This is where we get your birthday and anniversary information.  Thank you!


	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	SECRETARY ON VACATION THIS WEEK
	1

NEW YEAR’S DAY

NO Respite Care
	2

NO Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

	3

10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	4

NO Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	5
	6

	7

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship


	8

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	9

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
4:00 p.m. – InterFaith Council Meeting
	10

10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	11

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

4:00 p.m. -  SBHRC Devotions
	12
	13

	14

10:30 am Worship Service

Food Ingathering

Coffee Fellowship
	15

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	16

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

4:00 p.m. Interfaith Council meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & THOSE WHO SERVE DUE
	17

10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	18

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	19
	20

	21

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	22

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	23

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:00 p.m. –Outreach Visitation 

2:30 p.m. – Finance Committee Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER PRINTED
	24

10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	25

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:30 p.m. – Council Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	26
	27

	28

10:30 am Worship Service

Mission Moment

Birthdays Celebrated at Coffee Fellowship 


	29

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	30

9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER MAILED
	31

10:30 a.m. – Bible Class
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Redeemer Lutheran Church 


of Leisure World


Phone: (562) 598 - 8697


FAX: (562) 598 - 8697


E-mail:  redeemer_lutheran@verizon.net


Website: www.redeemerlutheransealbeach.com





ALTAR GUILD


Due to medical concerns, Pam Smithson can no longer serve on the Altar Guild.  As you can see on the next page – we only have TWO PEOPLE serving on this important ministry!  We are in desperate need of new volunteers.  We would like to have TWO TEAMS of FOUR PEOPLE for the Altar Guild Ministry.  There is training!  And guidelines!  And people who will help you learn the responsibilities!  Please speak to Sylvia, Carol, or Pastor if you are interested in helping!
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